Sample Letter of Support (Delco)
Dear [Name],

I am writing to express my strong support for securing long-term funding solutions for the Southeastern Pennsylvania Transportation Authority (SEPTA). As a major public transit system with 49 stations serving Delaware County, SEPTA plays a vital role here by enhancing mobility, promoting sustainable transportation, and supporting public health and economic growth.

Investing in SEPTA allows for essential infrastructure upgrades, routine maintenance, and increased staffing. These improvements lead to a safer transit environment, more consistent and efficient services, and better access to transportation for all residents of Delaware County. By reducing the number of cars on the road, SEPTA helps ease traffic congestion and improve overall mobility in our region.

SEPTA's commitment to clean energy and emissions reduction strategies, such as electric and hybrid-electric buses, solar energy, and regenerative braking, supports sustainable transportation and environmental stewardship. These initiatives contribute to better public health outcomes and a safer environment for all residents, particularly vulnerable populations like children and seniors.

Moreover, investing in SEPTA stimulates economic growth by creating jobs and improving access to employment, education, and services. Each day, thousands of workers from Delaware County rely on SEPTA to commute to their jobs in Philadelphia and other areas. 

Unfortunately, SEPTA recently announced the drastic cuts they will need to make if additional funding is not secured. In addition to across-the-board fare increases of 21.5%, SEPTA will be forced to eliminate 32 bus routes, while shortening or reducing service to an additional 75. This summer, SEPTA will need to cut service to 13 regional rail lines, and if funding isn’t received soon enough, some of these lines, including the Paoli/Thorndale, Wilmington/Newark, Trenton, Chestnut Hill West, and Cynwyd lines, will be eliminated entirely. 

The proposed service cuts in Delaware County will have a major impact on residents. If nothing is done, there will be no SEPTA route in Delaware County unaffected by this crisis. As the Philadelphia region continues to recover from the pandemic while now grappling with an increasingly uncertain economic future, cutting SEPTA service will only set us back further. As the Philadelphia region continues to recover from the pandemic while now grappling with an increasingly uncertain economic future, cutting SEPTA service will not only harm this region, but our entire commonwealth. SEPTA has never been cleaner, safer or more responsible with its budget. We cannot afford to let SEPTA die.

To ensure that SEPTA can continue to provide these vital services and pursue its green initiatives, it is imperative to establish stable and long-term funding solutions. Consistent and reliable funding will ensure that SEPTA is able to maintain and expand its services, invest in new technologies, and continue to be a leader in sustainable transportation.

I urge you to support efforts to secure long-term funding for SEPTA to help create a cleaner, healthier, and more sustainable future for Delaware County.

Sincerely, [Your Name]
